
MEMORANDUM

Date: November 2, 2024

To: CABE Board Members
Dr. Edgar Lampkin, CEO

From: Jennifer Baker, Legislative Advocate

Subject: Sacramento Update

While the Legislature focuses its time on the November General Election, most legislative discussions
are on hold until the 2025-26 Legislative Session begins. I have been having discussions behind the
scenes with stakeholders that had concerns with AB 2222 (Rubio), about next steps and alternative
scenarios. While it is too early to discuss details, it is likely there may be an alternative legislative
proposal, in addition to an updated version of AB 2222 being introduced next year.

I will be monitoring the results of the November election to assess what the new Legislature will look
like in 2025. With 34 new legislators expected, the culture may continue to shift. I will spend the
remainder of the fall assessing where these newly elected officials are likely to be on issues of
importance to CABE.

Positive Economic Forecast Continues

The California Department of Finance issued their October Finance Bulletin, which contained multiple
positive economic indicators leading into the Fall. California increased its personal income by 6.5% in
the second quarter of 2024, with a revised first quarter increase from 8.2% to 15.2%, which were a
result of wages and salaries as well as property income.

Initial General Fund agency cash receipts were 16% above Budget Act forecast for September at $2.4
billion, stemming from both personal income tax and corporation taxes which were $1.8 billion and
$557 million higher than forecast. Personal income tax cash receipts totaled $1.8 billion (20.4%) above
the September forecast and totaled $4 billion (6.6%) since April. Corporation tax cash receipts
equaled $557 million (22%) above the September forecast. Corporation tax receipts totaled $2.4
billion (12.7%) above forecast since April. Sales and use tax receipts amounted to $60 million (2.2%)
below the September forecast. However, these receipts were $73 million (0.4%) cumulatively above
forecast since April.

Capitol insiders have indicated that the increased revenues will likely increase the Proposition 98
Maintenance Factor. It is too early to tell whether overall increases in the Proposition 98 base will
occur but the overall positive economic outlook will create a more positive environment for
addressing fiscal needs of importance to CABE.

https://p7n4mdnab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hpl8mvV-hzFL3vXPnF_6I3_6C4yQ_1FucUsyL_4XgUNKb6NEQuCG3Pk2SgSJy2Dk9TM9fUzKfq0FzdstUEE8ZeNBFTNLFusd7zuSKG3kGa38595RJT4RrjneMgXKKooS89n9bz9Z34Az8MbTV_9M8YyRcuadyCIFPPqRL7hD5TtQUUPvISs1l9IKwbdLs1ybGOfjVqNeWAMHSED9Ur_h-YhTmidACn_K&c=mH2iCyLilUA9TIWVmPIstE3l5m6JQwqVyZXRZIn_f0Hc6twf-wZEEg==&ch=Gl5fRJiTjEraJSUUJGfzXa6TQEky29Xa-nQrDBzFtBZyCIJ32nYySA==
https://p7n4mdnab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hpl8mvV-hzFL3vXPnF_6I3_6C4yQ_1FucUsyL_4XgUNKb6NEQuCG3NQJT1wZwJF3iCywSvgpKmXLkQOW-fP82fALCQDaqb6hVF8NhH-x2JpOjsG61OESiiELS7jRJzLVnN2_6PCz30TDwpBJcQ9yVCjjkX8RVQmeeH_sgNE3sivaXHQQ8Kh4I9Gm5X7Ey3fgB-aiBLqAxTdEP-sChsQaXIXW7XNQqj0n0vajF2jyyopralWiM8IPmMIY2D0jeMu7&c=mH2iCyLilUA9TIWVmPIstE3l5m6JQwqVyZXRZIn_f0Hc6twf-wZEEg==&ch=Gl5fRJiTjEraJSUUJGfzXa6TQEky29Xa-nQrDBzFtBZyCIJ32nYySA==
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Remaining Legislative Calendar

November 5 – General Election.
November 30 – Legislature adjourns.
December 2 – Legislative 2025-26 session convenes.
January 1, 2025 – Statutes take effect.


